
 

June 8, 2009 
 
 
 
Timco Engineering, Inc.  
849 NW State Road 45  
P.O. Box 370  
Newberry, Florida 32669  
 
 
Subject: K66VX-160U justification letter for expanded frequency range 450-490 MHz  
 
Gentlemen;  
 
You have asked Vertex Standard for justification to have the 450-490 MHz freq range 
appear on the face of the FCC Grant of Certification for a Part 90 Certification. This 
frequency range is regarded as usual & customary by United States Federal 
Government and its various departments, user organizations and the military to 
appear on the face of the equipment Grant of Certification.  
 
(1) Vertex Standard’s Marketing Department plans to ensure that USA users, other 
than those specifically identified in this letter, not operate within bands 400-406.1 
MHz, as controlled by the users’ FCC station license.  
 
(2) This device will not be marketed to USA users, other than those identified in the 
letter, namely the US Government and its various departments & military, for 
operation in 400-406.1 MHz frequency range.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Vertex Standard Co., Ltd.  

 
Mr. Shigemitsu Takahashi  
 Engineering Division 


